
Seven Sisters Community Council
Cyngor Cymuned Blaendulais.

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 7th October 2019.

Present:	Chairman:	Mr. D.C. Thomas.	
		Councillors:	Mrs. N. Herdman, Mr. G. James, Mr. L. Jenkins, 
					Mr. D. John, Mr. B.L. Parfitt, Mr. M. Rivers and 
					Mrs. G. Smith.

1.	Apologies for Absence.
	There were apologies from Mr. Davies, Mr. Francis, Mr. Hunt, Mr. Totterdale 	and Mrs. Oliver.
2.	Declaration of Interests.
	Mr. John in item no. 4 as an employee of British Rail.
3.	To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 2nd September 	2019.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were 	signed by the Chairman.
4.	Matters Arising.	
	A petition had been set up for the retention of the railway bridge.  It was 	thought that perhaps Mrs. Oliver had been contacted by British Rail and that 	Mr. Hunt was in touch with Jon Griffiths the Rights of Way Officer at NPT 	Council.  This to be placed on the agenda for the November Monthly Meeting.
5.	Policing Matters.
	A report of the PACT meeting held on the 11th September attended by 
	Mr. James and Mr. Parfitt had previously been circulated to Members.  Crime 	statistics were:- 27 calls to the police between 1st August and 10th September.  	8 from persons expressing concerns, 10 admin and 9 classed as crimes 	consisting of 1 ASB, 3 thefts, 1 domestic, 1 fraud, 1 damage and 2 traffic 	offences.  Of concern to Members was the report of suspected drug dealing 	near the school which was being investigated.  It was decided to take up an 	offer from Inspector Otteson and Sgt. McCumesky and to invite them to the 	next Monthly Meeting.
6.	Community Hall and CHAOSS.
	Ms. Freeman’s monthly report had been previously circulated to Members.  	Swings had arrived and would be placed by Mr. James and Mr. Parfitt.  
	Ms. Freeman requested that council donate a £50 cash prize for a raffle at 	Christmas.  This will be considered by CHAOSS at a meeting to be held on 	23rd October next.  St. John’s had not carried out repairs to the fence and 
	Mr. Parfitt was advised to contact Mr. Lee White, the local St. John’s 	representative.
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7.	Recreation Ground
	The provision of CCTV was being looked into.  Police had commented on the 	amount of litter the collection of which was the responsibility of Ms. Freeman, 	as outlined in her job description. Mrs. Herdman offered to transport bags of 	picked litter to the Hall. The Chairman to bring up at the CHAOSS meeting.
8.	Brynbedd Cemetery.
	The laurel trees had been cut down and disposed of with wood chips left after 	tree felling being spread out.  It was agreed to pay the persons carrying out the 	work. The wall demolished by the fallen tree had been rebuilt.
9.	Meetings Attended by Members.	PACT.  As reported previously.
10.	Planning Matters.
	The application by Garden City Garage had been viewed by the Planning 	Sub-committee.  There were no adverse comments.
11.	Correspondence.	None.
12.	Clerk’s Report.	Noted.
13.	Doctor’s Surgery.
Mr. Jenkins reported that 846 persons had so far received the flu vaccination, some 50% of those eligible. Vaccinations are also available to carers. 2 to 3 year olds were to be targeted in early November.  
	Mr. Jenkins thanked Ms. Freeman for her role as a “Flu Champion.”
14.	Soar Chapel.
	The ownership of the site is being investigated by NPT Council.
15.	Defibrillators.
	A list of defibs in the community had been circulated by the clerk.  Mrs. Smith 	pointed out that currently only one, at the Hall, is available 24/7.  The defib at 	the surgery will be placed once CCTV is installed.  Mr. John was aware of a 	likely problem with batteries which was being dealt with.
16.	Celtic Energy.  A site visit to Nant Helen was awaited.
17.	Conclusion of Audit.  No information available.
18.	Any Other Business.
(i)	Mr. James reported that 30 large poppies had been made for placing on lamp 	posts for Remembrance Day.  Mr. Jenkins suggested that Council should 	organise some event to celebrate the 75th anniversary of the end of WW11 in 	2020.
(ii)	Mr. Rivers informed that the bus stop previously outside No. 50 Mary Street 	had been moved towards the Welfare Club, due to double yellow lines, with the 	result that northbound passengers could no longer use the southbound shelter as 	it was too far from the bus stop.  The clerk to write to NPT Council.
(iii)	Mr. Jenkins informed Members of the course on Weight Awareness being run at 	Onllwyn Welfare by Tenovus Cancer Care on Thursdays from 6.00 to 8.00pm.
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